Thank you!

Colleagues,

| wanted to take a moment to recognize the Touro team including several of our
colleagues who stepped forward to provide exceptional care to the patients injured by
the mass causality incident on January 1, 2025.

On behalf of Touro's Executive Leadership team, | would like to extend our deepest
thanks to those who participated in this critical response. Your swift action, expertise,
and compassion in the face of such immense pressure are a testament to the values
we hold at Touro. While we all train for situations like this, the reality is always more
challenging, and the care provided by those involved went above and beyond
expectations,

Please join us in recognizing and thanking the medical staff members who gave their
all during this time.

Special Thanks to:

« Dr. John Day

- Dr. Ryan Bird

» Dr. David Seltzer

= Dr. Bradley Smith

= Breann Bonner, PA

= Dr. lan Ferguson

= Dr. Kevin Watson

= Dr. Ares Christakis

» Dr. Michael Cook and LSU residents
= Dr. Manish Singh

We know this emergency response effort involved team members, providers, and
physicians across specialties and disciplines. If we have inadvertently overlooked
anyone who contributed to this effort, please accept our sincere apologies and know
that your dedication has not gone unnoticed. We are incredibly proud to have each of
you as part of our Touro family.

Thank you for your unwavering commitment to care.

Sincerely,

Candace Robinson, MD
Chief Medical Officer
Touro




